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CAMBORNE REGENERATION FORUM.
www.camborneregenforum.org.uk 
Minutes of THE CAMBORNE REGENERATION FORUM, held on Monday 4th February 2019 at 10:00am in The Tyacks Hotel, Camborne , 

Charlotte Caldwell  Secretary 
[image: image3.png]



Present:

Alan Butterfield


Chairman

Ivor Corkell



Member
Anna Pascoe



Camborne BID
Joyce Sanderson


Member

Ted Williams



Treasurer

George Le Hunte


Vice-Chairman

Charlotte Caldwell


Cornwall Council (Secretary)

Brian Terry



Member (part of time)
Cllr Jeff Collins


Member

Carol Kitto



Member

Amanda Mugford


Camborne Town Council Clerk

Steve Nicholls


Royal British Legion

Apologies:

Zoe Fox/ Cllr Wilkins/ Kingsley Rickard
Welcome

AB welcomed new members AP and SN to the meeting.
Business Ruled Urgent  None.

Declarations of Pecuniary Interest  None.
Minutes of last meeting – matters arising

These were accepted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising

AB asked for ideas so that CC can draft an Awards for All bid to the Big Lottery.

Image of Camborne – Ivor Corkell

IC gave a passionate address about the way Camborne is perceived in the media, locally and at a County level with decision makers.  He highlighted how issues on poverty and the deprivation are always referred to, with little regard for the industrial heritage and innovations that Camborne was once celebrated for.

He said that no-one is really selling the area and often Camborne is seen as the place to dump development that other towns do not want in their area.

He made reference to the lack of funding per head compared with other locations such as Scotland and said that something needs to be done to alter the perceptions and improve the image of Camborne.

Social media is becoming a powerful tool and it is important to lobby for positive and progressive change.  He finished by saying that we all need to make a collective change and work together.
Everyone agreed with IC that this is a real issue and that education is about “small steps” helping to bring about long term change.  
AM confirmed that she has submitted an expression of interest to the High Street fund, and GLH reported on the recent meeting called by Matthew Brown at Cornwall Council, seeking ideas for regeneration of the town centres.
GLH circulated the list of ideas and asked for people to email himself with any additional thoughts.

2019 Youth Conference – Charlotte Caldwell
CC updated that she has been working hard on organising good speakers, informative and inspiring sessions and she has also booked the venue and lunch.  The date is Friday 18th October 2019.
She circulated the agenda which is now ready to be sent to all schools.  All were pleased with progress and IC suggested weaving in a session on nutrition, which CC will do with the Health Promotions team.
Treasurers report

Camborne Produce Market has £1074.70 in accounts.  
Camborne Regeneration Forum has £2082.74 in accounts.

Camborne BID/Chamber
AP said that as this was her first meeting she will provide a more fulsome update next time, but she has been busy attending meetings and meeting new people.
CC asked AP to confirm what days/ hours she works and everyone else was keen to know.  Action: AP to let members know her days of working.

Camborne Town Council

AM gave the following update;
· The devolution of Meneth Road and Pengegon allotments is due to complete imminently.
· New play equipment will soon be in at Beacon.
· The library is flourishing with afternoon Rhyme Time sessions, which is attracting young parents too, story time for older children, sight and hearing loss sessions, a lego club is starting, a Fairtrade event is planned, Veor surgery are starting a book club and the Police will be holding a session for people to mark their valuables with an infra-red pen.
· There are also arts events planned for the library including gallery space and school holiday sessions.  
· The library will also feature on a Cornwall Council film about good practice in devolving libraries.
· The TC has undertaken its review and as a result will be appointing an Engagement officer, who will attend the CRF in the future.  New posts will also be advertised soon at the TC.
· JC updated on the Neighbourhood Plan group – which has had a slow start – AM said that others can get involved as she is not leading on it.
· CK asked about the broken fence – AM to update.
Cornwall Council Update
CC updated on the following;

· CN Panel is taking place on 12 March 2019, at Pool School Art Gallery from 7-9pm speakers include a session on Kresen Kernow, Adult Education opportunities and also the Green Infrastructure for Growth project and environmental matters generally.

· She has recently attended a meeting about the proposed Community building at Pengegon and will provide a more detailed update at the next meeting.

· She has been approached by the Cabinet Office about a tour by Ministers planned for the CPIR area in the near future – to look at the impact of austerity.  As soon as she has more details she will forward to the CRF.

· She alerted members to the new Shared Prosperity Fund which is set to replace European funding – again, once information is available, this will be shared as it links to the issue discussed by IC.

Fairtrade

BT said that the video shop is now closed and stock is at the Hub.  Networking work is on-going with St Marys in Penzance and St Johns and the Diocese.  It was agreed that Pool Academy should always be included as they have a lot of pupils who live in Camborne.

It was acknowledged that more could be done by other schools and CC said she would email BT with the links of the teachers – but instead it was agreed that AB/GLH would write to all Headteachers about Fairtrade and charting the successes of the CRF, to go out with the invite to schools to the Youth Conference.

Action: AB/GLH to draft a letter for CC to send with the Youth Conference invite to all schools.

CK asked if the Fairtrade flag will be flown during Fairtrade fortnight and AM said that Zoe Fox had stated that she would sort this out.

Action: AM to confirm if ZF will action this in time for the event.
Churches Together

· The Christmas service was poorly attended due to the venue.
· JS said that the square booking form was a large task and GLH advocated putting N/A next to the issues that couldn’t be resolved so that the venue can revert back to the square for 2019.

· 227 Christmas hampers were given out

· 8-10,000 meals were given 

· More donations are needed at the Food Bank as demand continues to rise.
Any Other Business

GLH confirmed that CK is the CRF rep on the Safer Camborne and Redruth meetings but that he will attend the 9th April one as CK cannot.
CK gave an update on issues discussed including the sharps bins for Camborne and the safe place scheme at the fire station.

IC asked about footpaths and whether all the footpaths and bridelways were registered.  AM advised that the TC only has maps for the ones they cut through the Local Maintenance Partnership (LMP).
CC will ask the guys in charge of footpaths to let IC know of the Camborne ones for any updates.  Action: CC to email IC details.
Date of next meeting: Monday 4th March 2019 at 10:00am at Tyacks, Camborne.  

Schedule of 2019 CRF meetings, all at 10:00am at Tyacks

1 April

13 May

3 June

1 July

2 September

7 October

4 November

2 December

Signed:_______________________________________

Chairman

Date: ______________________________
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